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LEVENTHAL SENTER & LERMAN PLLC RECEIVED
MAR 1 3 2006
Satellite Division
March 10, 2006 International Bureau
DaviD S. KER E-MAIL
(202) 416-6742 DKER@LSL-LAW.COM
VIA HAND DELIVERY MAR 1 0 2008

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
Office of the Secretary

445 Twelfth Street, SW

Washington, DC 20554

Re: Deletion of Call Sign E010134 from IBFS Database
Dear Ms. Dortch:

On behalf of Crown Communications Corporation (“Crown”), I am requesting that Call
Sign E010134 be deleted from the Commission’s IBES license database (“IBFS™).

On October 16, 2001, Crown was granted a license for EO10134 (see File No. SES-LIC-
20010511-00921). This Earth Station was never constructed, and the authorization was
automatically cancelled pursuant to Section 25.133(a) of the Commission’s Rules, and the
specific condition of the license stating that the “authorization shall be automatically forfeited if
the station does not meet each required construction deadline by the required date of
completion” (10/16/2002). Even though the license was automatically terminated, the Earth
Station was never deleted from IBFS, and Crown continues to receive invoices for annual
regulatory fees for this Earth Station.

Our office and Crown have made several prior attempts to correct this error, but the Call
Sign E010134 still appears in the IBFS database. See attached letters from me, dated May 27,
2005 and Stacey Werner, dated March 8, 2004. See also, attached email correspondence to the
Commission’s Revenue Receivable Operations Group, dated November 8, 2004.

In order to prevent this problem from recurring this year, please have Call Sign
E010134 deleted from IBFS as soon as practicable.




